

Department of Administration Purchasing Division

Cavalier Johnson Mayor

Sharon Robinson Director of Administration

Rhonda U. Kelsey City Purchasing Director

July 12, 2022

Honorable Members of the Common Council Common Council City Hall Room 205 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

## Dear Honorable Members:

I am seeking your approval to introduce a communication file by "Title Only" in regard to Service Contract Wage Requirements as required in Milwaukee Code of Ordinances (MCO), Chapter 310-13.

More specifically, I am seeking your approval to increase the current living wage requirement for employees covered under non-professional service contracts executed by the Department of Administration (DOA) - Purchasing Division from the current hourly rate of \$12.21 to \$15.00 per hour consistent with the minimum wage for City employees.

Sincerely,

Rhonda U. Kelsey

City Purchasing Director

Sorle N. Kels

Ref: rkelse/BOD/CommonCouncilFiles/LivingWageRateIncreaseRequestto\$15PerHR.doc